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    WEEKLY ACTIVITIES 

 

 TUESDAYS: 

     9:30 am—Bible Study* 

 WEDNESDAYS: 

    6:00 pm—Prayer Service 

    6:30 pm—Adult Bible Study & 

      Youth “Spiritual Growth Link” 

 SUNDAYS: 

    9:00 am—Sunday Church School 

  10:30 am—Worship Service 

  10:30 am—Children’s Church* 

     *(Suspended for the Summer) 

VISION STATEMENT 

The Vision of the Pilgrim Baptist Church is the fulfillment of God’s promise of salvation through the belief in the ministry 

of Jesus Christ and the empowerment of excellence in all people through Christian education and community activism. 

ALL ARE WELCOME ! 

 

“A Church Inspired by 

the Word and 

Empowered by the Spirit!” 

“YOUTH HANGOUT ZONE” DEDICATED 

       A dedication ceremony, well attended by Pilgrim members, was held for Pilgrim’s 

new Youth Hangout Zone (YHZ) on Wednesday evening, June 10.  The process began 

as an idea in a Youth Council meeting in early 2008; and with church and leadership 

approvals, architectural plans were developed by Anderson McInnis Architects. With 

Minister David Sidney, Director of the Children & Youth Ministry (CYM), serving as 

Project Manager, construction began in March, 2009, and was completed in June.   

A Pilgrim youth, Evon Sams, took this group photo outside the YHZ after its dedication.  Youth Leaders 

shown (on left) Mrs. Albara Morris and Michael King; (on right) Minister Carmen Jordan; 

(third & fourth from right) Mrs. Bethanne Holifield and Minister David Sidney. 

At left, the YHZ is shown under 

construction and as completed at 

right.  Painting was done by the 

young people, Team Leaders Michael 

King and Matthew Jeske, and 

Minister Carmen Jordan, 

Assistant CYM Director. 

(More YHZ on Page 4.) 

       Minister Sidney said the purpose of the YHZ was “to develop an engaging and 

irresistible environment for youth to fellowship, pray, and learn.  This two-room space 

will be used for biblical studies, academic studies, Youth Council meetings, prayer, and 

conversation.”  He continued, “We hope this environment facilitates growth and trans-

formation in the lives of youth in their faith walk with God.” 

       The “Zone” occupies about 420 square feet of space in a corner of the existing 

Nancy Smith Youth Center.  Minister Sidney added:  “We believe this project is part of 

a vision started years ago by faithful and sacrificial members of Pilgrim who believed in 

the potential and empowerment that could occur in a youth ministry.  It was an honor to 

be part of a larger team and see this project move from vision to reality.”   



 

 01  Helen Ware 

 03  Deacon Eugene Rigsby 

 07  Matthew & Emma Gentry 

          Wedding Anniversary 

 07  Carvin Tenard 

 09  Connie Goode 

 09  Christopher Tenard 

 10  George Cooper 

 10  Jean Gaynor 

 12  Shirley Aliprandi 

 14  Bertha Bell 

 15  Traci Staten 

 22  Herman Aliprandi 

 26  Christyn Robinson 

 27  Charles & Patricia Fricks 

           Wedding Anniversary 

 28  Christopher Reed 

 29  Ceceli McLin 

 

JULY, 2009                      

    05   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship /  Mass Choir 

    08   Wednesday   6:30 pm—Annual E.H.E. Gilbert Preaching Series  

    09   Thursday   6:30 pm—Annual E.H.E. Gilbert Preaching Series  

    10   Friday   6:30 pm—Annual E.H.E. Gilbert Preaching Series  

    12   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Children’s Choir 

    12   Sunday   4:00 pm—Pastor Board Speaks at Miles Memorial 

    19   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir 

    26   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir 

 AUGUST, 2009 

    02   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir 

    09   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Children’s Choir 

    16   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir 

    21   Friday   7:00 pm—Pilgrim at True Vine Baptist Church—Pastor’s Anniversary 

    23   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir 

    30   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir 
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EVENTS CALENDAR 

AUGUST, 2009  JULY, 2009 

BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 

All are Birthdays—unless otherwise stated! 

NEWSLETTER STAFF 

  

Senior Editor/Advisor 

Rev. Dr. Kenneth R. Board 

 

Editor 

Mrs. Helen Ware 

Phone:  (815) 877-6593 

h.f.ware@comcast.net 

 

Associate Editor 

Mrs. Beverly Owens 

Phone:  (815) 968-4449 

  

Contributing Photographers 

Mrs. Janie Wilson-Cook 

Mrs. Helen Ware 

 

Proofreader 

Mrs. Jacquelyn Tenard 

 

Technical Support to Editor 

Mr. Sedrick Hyacinthe 

 

 

 

INFORMATION 

 

       News may be submitted to 

the Editor by phone or e-mail (as 

above) by the 15th of the pre-

ceding month.  All information is 

edited by the Editorial Staff and 

approved by the Pastor prior to 

publication. 

       Hard copies are available at 

Pilgrim on the first Sunday of 

each month, or you may receive 

the newsletter via e-mail by 

sending your request to the Editor 

as above. 

       Current and past issues are 

posted on Pilgrim’s Web site, 

managed by Janie Wilson-Cook at 

www.pilgrimbaptist.org 
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GRADUATES HONORED AT RECEPTION 

 01  Pastor Kenneth R. Board 

 05  Mother Beulah Slaughter 

 05  Marquise Williams 

 07  Willie & Bertha Bell 

           Wedding Anniversary 

 07  Deacon Chris Morris 

 08  Deacon Robert Thomas 

 08  Min. Willie & Margaret Reed 

           Wedding Anniversary 

 14  Minister Willie Reed 

 14  Mother Lillie M. Martin 

 15  Deacon Michael Campbell 

 15  Deacon Douglas Thurmond 

 16  Shneera Habib 

 18  Polly Saunders 

 18  Albertha Towns 

 20  Mother Georgia Cooper 

 21  James Towns 

 21  Carl O. & Albertha Towns 

            Wedding Anniversary 

CONGRATULATIONS 

 to Tonya Lamia for being 

honored on May 28 by the 

Chamber of Commerce as 

one of the 2009 

“40 Leaders Under 40.”   

Tonya is V.P.-Investor 

Relations for the Rockford 

Area Economic 

Development Council. 

She joins Minister David 

Sidney who was chosen as  

one of the “40” in 2008. 

ERNEST TAYLOR SCHOLARSHIP 

Happy Birthday and Happy Anniversary! 

WANTED . . . 

. . . families with “a story 

 to tell!” 

 

       Charlyne Blatcher-Martin is 

looking for families to interview 

for “Foundation” Magazine, a 

bi-monthly publication of the 

Rockford Register Star. 

       She would like families 

willing to share with readers their 

good times as well as how they 

overcame hardships and the 

challenges of being a family. 

        Charlyne may be contacted 

by phone at 815-229-1975 or by 

e-mail, CBlatcher@aol.com. 

       The first “Ernest Lee Taylor, Jr.” scholarship was 

awarded to Crystal Monique Johnson during an event 

honoring graduates at Pilgrim on June 14.  

       The scholarship fund was established in memory 

of Ernest, who passed away in July, 2008.  Ernest took 

pride in his job as Pilgrim’s Church Custodian and was 

described by Pastor Board as “a fellow Christian of 

rare integrity, dependability, commitment, work ethic, 

and loyalty.” 

      Jerron Woodfork, son of Ernest and Conda 

Taylor, presented the award to Crystal (at left.)  Jerron 

so admired his dad that he succeeded in taking over his 

duties as Church Custodian.  He penned an original 

poem in Ernest’s memory entitled, “Dad—Dedicated 

and Delivered,” which can be seen in  the August, 

2008 issue of The Pilgrim Messenger. 

Graduates for 2009 were honored at Pilgrim after morning worship on Sunday, 

June 14, during a special reception coordinated by Paulette Gilbert.  In 

addition, students who were promoted to another grade level, beginning with 

kindergarten, were also recognized.   

E.H.E. Gilbert Series 

July 8, 9, 10 

Guest Preacher: 

Rev. Dr. 

Manuel Scott, Jr. 

Los Angeles, CA 

Reception following 

Friday’s service. 

        Before the recognition ceremony, a meal of spaghetti, salad, and bread was served, along with beverages and 

cake.  Graduates enjoyed a specially decorated table, and centerpieces on all tables were made of stacked books, 

topped with dishes of candies to which the children were told to avail themselves. 

        Other graduates, not pictured, were:  David Brown, Hononegah High School (grandson of the Reeds); Zakiya 

Floyd, Dunlap High School, Peoria; Bianca Roby, Rockford Jefferson High School; Gerald Floyd, Jr., University of 

Houston (BA, Business Administration); Kinshasa Floyd, Illinois State University, Normal, IL (BA, Family & Con-

sumer Sciences / Interior & Environmental Design); Brittney Holman, Lincoln University, Lincoln, IL (AAS, Forensic 

Nursing); Robert Roby, Rock Valley College (AAS, Technical Engineering).  Congratulations to all graduates and 

students promoted to another grade level! 

       Bottom left photo shows Mrs. Marilyn Board, Pastor Board, Mrs. Paulette Gilbert, and guest, Yashekia Simpkins, who 

had shared a testimony during worship service about how God had blessed her to excel academically and professionally. 

       Shown in photo at right are graduates:  Whit’ne Simpson, Rock Valley College (CNA); Tiffany Williams, Christian Life 

High School; Dana Jordan, Rockford Guilford High School; Crystal Johnson, Rockford Lutheran High School; Asia Foster, 

Christian Life High School; and Mrs. Pauletta Jordan, who earned another Master’s degree. 

BAPTISMS ON FATHER’S DAY 

           At left, Pastor Board comments after Curtis Sidney (second from 

left) received his Certificate of Baptism on Father’s Day, June 21.  Curtis 

had come forward to accept Jesus as Savior and Lord during adult Bible 

study on the previous Wednesday.   His brother, Minister David Sidney 

(right) had witnessed to him at home for several months. 

 

                          Other family members on hand for the occasion were Curtis’ 

parents, his two sons, and his grandmother, Mrs. Georgia Moore (not 

pictured.) 

 

        At right, Pastor Board asks for comments 

from Quincy Hayes after presentation of his 

Baptism Certificate on Father’s Day, Sunday,      

June 21. 

        Quincy is the foster son of Herman and 

Shirley Aliprandi (2nd & 3rd from left), who, 

along with other family members, were there to 

celebrate with him! 
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